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Kenny G’s Message 

President  

I’m not sure all of the members have heard 

that we became a 501C3 Charitable organiza-

tion recently. This should help to collect even 

more money from our sponsors for our car 

show, since this allows any donations to be a 

tax write-off for them. 

But with this change, the rules that we govern the club with are much stricter. We 

must have a set of By-Laws and a Constitution that we follow. This also requires us to 

have Scheduled board meetings throughout the year as well as scheduled member-

ship meetings. We can’t be as loose as we were before and our board meetings have 

to stay focused and disciplined. Our personal feelings should be put on hold and  if 

anyone has an issue with a fellow club member, they should handle it outside the 

confines of the club meetings. I’d like to think there’s no reason why we still can’t 

have fun though and continue to do fun things as a club. We just have to be more fo-

cused on the requirements. 

I’d like to thank our previous secretary, Ray Santo for the excellent job he did for us 

and wish him well in the future. We’ve been lucky enough though to recruit new 

member, Doug Cook to take his place. 
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Ramblings of an Irishman 

Editor: Brian Dougherty 

He is currently the President of the Lake Street Cruise-In Car show committee and 

the all day Motorfest car show on Saturday, July 29th in South Lyon (See flyers at 

the end of the newsletter). Keep in mind, we are one of the sponsored clubs for 

the Aug 23, Wednesday  Lake street Cruise In, in downtown South Lyon and all 

members are encouraged to be there. 

I’d also like to thank the board for their continued support of the ChadTough char-

ity. The following is an article that Mike Cushing sent me from an event on Feb 27, 

2023.  

Motor City POCI, Chapter 91 based in Milford, Michigan, continued its consistent support of 
charities, particularly children's charities, on February 27.  Every year, Motor City conducts 
fundraisers for two major such charities, one of which is the ChadTough/Defeat DIPG Founda-
tion. 
Established in 2015, ChadTough focuses on necessary research to eliminate DIPG (Diffuse in-
trinsic Pontine Glioma). Chad Carr, grandson of former University of Michigan head football 
coach Lloyd Carr, lost his battle earlier in 2015.  Soon after, his parents, Tammi and Jason Carr 
of Saline, Michigan, established the foundation to research, arrest the development of, and 
eradicate DIPG.  A particularly lethal form of pediatric cancer, the current survival rate is ze-
ro.  After establishing the Foundation, Researchers have become confident that a cure is quite 
possible within twenty years, as the Foundation has garnered national attention. 
In the photo, Tammi Carr is accepting one of several yearly ChadTough donations made by the 
Motor City club, represented by Mike Cush-
ing, Events Coordinator, Ray Golota, Treas-
urer, and Kenny Galdes, Motor City Chapter 
President.   
For additional information, please 
see chadtough.org.  Tammi Car is sched-
uled to speak at the Summer Roundup 
event hosted by the Motor City chapter, at 
Baker's restaurant in Milford Michigan on 
July 8, 2023. 

I’d also like to welcome Doug Cook as our new secre-

tary and value his knowledge and experience in run-

ning car clubs and car shows. 
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Treasurer’s notes:                              Ray Golota 

For those of you who are not members of Ponti-
ac-Oakland Club International (POCI) of 
which we are Chapter 91, here is a link to 
join https://secure.poci.org 
POCI_Membership.cfm. 
If you are a member and don't see your number 
listed in the membership file, please send me 
your POCI number. 
(Some of you might’ve sent me your POCI#, but I 
might have accidentally misplaced it)  
 

 

Highlights - Membership 

 
 
Highlights - Financial 
•   Motor City balance $6,091.37  
•  Mike Cushing balance $1450.00 

•  Total $7541.37 

• We now have our 501(c)(3) certification. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Ray Golota 
Treasurer MC POCI 

 

• Have 34 members - (1 Honorary) 33 paying members (2 members were deleted be-
cause dues were not paid). 

Our website, www.motorcitypoci.com has been updated.  
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Activities Coordinator:                 Mike Cushing 

On Tuesday, March 14, Director Mike 
Cushing and his wife Sheila visited the Na-
tional Parts Depot in Ocala, Florida, The 
primary reason for this visit was to meet 
Colin Date, Director of Marketing, and 
thank him for NPD's generous and con-
sistent support of the ChadTough/Defeat 
DIPG Foundation, as well as the Kocur 
Foundation, two of the primary charities 
supported by Motor City.  NPD writes a 
nice check for our charities every year, and 
has contributed gift certificates, as well as 
"goodies" to distribute at the 2023 Sum-
mer Roundup event to be held July 8th. 

The bonus was the fact that the Ocala location houses and features a great collec-
tion of approximately 220 cars, all owned by NPD, and featuring some very inter-
esting cars with extremely low mileage and/or seldom seen combinations of op-
tions. More than a handful of these cars had fewer than 100 miles, some having 
never been sold, titled, nor dealer prepped. One second generation Trans Am had 
five miles, while a '68 Torino GT had no wipers (because they were still in the 
trunk to be dealer installed).  
Other examples: a '69 Mustang 429 Sportsroof with every option except the 
Mach 1 package; a Mach 1 with a shaker hood .... but a two barrel carburetor; a 
'58 Mercury Turnpike Cruiser that had a continental kit that was enormous (but 

stock); and several early Buick 
Rivieras that were in perfect 
condition. 
Colin is happy to support Mo-
tor City, and felt that any 
charity that supports kids is a 
great fit for National Parts De-
pot. Hats off to National 
Parts, and our great supporter 
Colin Date! 
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Club Upcoming Events: 

Since Ray Golota is distributing a very nice events calendar around the first of 

every month and is far better than the one I do in the newsletter as well as more 

up to date, please refer to the latest schedule that he emails to all current mem-

bers. 

 

The following pictures are only a handful of some of the interesting cars that NPD 

has in their collection! 
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Club Historical story: (Story and pictures from our 2010 Woodward  spot)                      

                                                                             John Berzsenyi editor 

Upper left pic-

ture shows origi-

nal member 

Keith Wilson (in 

hat) talking to 

Ben Harrison 

(white shirt), co-

creater of most 

of our beloved 

Pontiacs. Bottom 

left shows past 

club president, 

Gains McDonald 

by his 77 Grand 

Prix. Sadly, both 

Keith and Ben 

are no longer 

with us and 

Gains is no long-

er a member 

due to distance. 
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GM Milford Proving Grounds Fun Facts: 
 

In a three-part series, the Detroit Free Press will take you behind the curtain of GM's Milford Proving 

Ground, a unique place where environmentalism meets technology and engineers risk their lives — some 

have even lost their lives — making sure a car is road-ready. 

 

GM Proving Ground in Milford is full of 
secrets — and few employees get to see 
it 

Jamie L. LaReau 

Detroit Free Press 
Published March 5th, 2023 

Most Michiganders will never set foot on the property known as General Motors Milford 
Proving Ground. In fact, few GM employees even make it onto the site. The grounds at 
Milford, located about 45 miles northwest of Detroit, are heavily guarded by security 
working 24/7, 365 days a year. 
The Proving Ground holds the key to the company's future, housing GM's secret plans for 
vehicles to come and the proprietary technology to transform the automaker into a zero-
emissions car company. 
The historic site, which GM opened nearly 100 years ago, is full of test courses and race-
tracks that mimic parts of the famous Nurburgring in Germany. There are secret labs 
with state-of-the-art virtual technology that GM's betting will give it a competitive edge 
in the development of electric and autonomous vehicles. 
It is where GM conducts experiments on future technology for both earthly vehicles and 
moon buggies. All of GM's prototypes of future cars are at Milford, cleverly hidden from 
spy photographers either behind closed doors, under camouflage tape or — for super top-
secret projects — tested only in the dark of night to shield them from drone photos. And, 
the engineers who work at the grounds are trained like professional race car drivers so 
that they can test vehicles to the limits to ensure the car performs the way it was engi-
neered. 
“It’s some combination of Dr. Moreau’s island and Frankenstein’s lab," said Larry Web-
ster of the Proving Ground. Webster is senior vice president of media at Hagerty, an au-
tomotive media and specialty insurance company. "As an enthusiast and car lover, I 
think Milford is one of the best things about GM.” 

The above excerpt is only to peak your interest in learning more about the Prov-

ing Grounds. Type or copy the following url into your browser to get the full ar-

ticle: 

https://www.hometownlife.com/story/money/cars/general-

motors/2023/03/05/gm-milford-proving-ground/69627290007/ 
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GM / Industry news: 

GM to Release EV Corvette Crossover SUV and Four-Door 
Sedans 
The Corvette name will soon be immersed in battery-electric SUVs and 
Sedans 
Tara Hurlin 
03/02/2023 

It’s official: The rumors of General Motors introducing an all-electric SUV 
and a four-door model under the Corvette name are true. As much as this 
news might hit some nerves, it doesn’t come as a surprise. SUVs have 
been taking a sports car-inspired route for some time, with Porsche, Fer-
rari, Lamborghini, Maserati, Aston Martin, and Lotus already proving suc-
cess. 
Then there’s the 
Mustang Mach-E, 
perhaps the most 
controversial re-
purposed name-
plate that came 
well before the EV 
Corvette. Despite 
some of the nega-
tive feedback from 
diehard muscle 
and pony car fans, 
Ford’s Mustang 
Mach-E sold 
39,458 units in 
2022 and is the 
company’s top 
selling battery-electric vehicle (BEV) by volume. From a business sense 
standpoint, Chevrolet would be taking a risk of losing out on trending 
sales if the brand didn’t at least attempt to capitalize on the Corvette 
name. 
According to AutoForecast Solutions and a second anonymous source, the 
BEV 'Vettes will be built on an entirely new chassis unique to the car and 
optimized for performance. Power will come from the latest GM modular 
Ultium battery packs. 

Sources: gmauthority.com 
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New Members: 

Art and Jackie Boucher of South Lyon joined 2-7-2023 

 

Tim and Sandy Zombeck of Commerce joined 3-1-2023 

 

Dave and Linda Olshesky of Royal Oak joined 3-5-2023 

 

Chuck and Clarice Humphrey of Clarkston joined 4-20-2023 

 

 

 

Welcome to the best and most generous Pontiac club in 

the country. Be sure to join us at the scheduled meetings 

at Baker’s of Milford and other club events to meet every-

one and to get the full club experience. Visit our fabulous 

website for the most up to date information and meeting 

times! 
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Member Happenings: 

On Saturday, February 4, the Motor City Club traveled to Chesterfield, MI for a visit to 
the Stahls Automotive Foundation, where we joined friends and family for a look at 
the fascinating Stahls collection of vintage vehicles, music machines, gas pumps and 
antique signs.  Stahls features 125 classic cars from the Brass, Depression, Pre/Post 
War and Modern Eras, including treasures such as a 1948 Tucker, 1928 O.W. Bentley, 
and 1926 A.C. Roadster.  The facility also boasts a 1928 Wurlitzer pipe organ, original 
Route 66 signage, vintage neon lights, a drive -
in theatre, a 50's diner, among many other 
displays. 
 
As with any visit such as this one, everyone 
had a favorite car, but our group loved the 
visit, and took this opportunity to give them 
all "a good look."  From the '37 Cord roadster 
to the '57 Thunderbird to the '63 Turbine Car, 
or even Ed "Big Daddy" Roth's Mysterion, 
Stahl's has something for all tastes.  
 
Motor City POCI will continue to offer inter-
esting excursions, but your support and ide-
as are important!  If you'd like to attend an 
event, please remember that 
guests are always welcome!   
 
Call or email anytime with 
suggestions about forthcom-
ing trip ideas! 
 
Mike Cushing 
Events Coordinator 
Motor City POCI 
248.760.8180 
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This fortune teller to the left greets 

visitors as they  arrive and enter the 

front display room full of interesting 

things. 

 

The 2 pictures below are automated 

player machines featuring violins. 

The one on the left has 2 violins that 

can play simultaneously! 

These are the very impressive 

pipes mounted on the wall for 

the “big” organ that is computer-

ized and can play just about any-

thing programmed in to it. We 

heard it throughout our visit. 
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Here’s the Chitty Chitty Bang 

Bang car that was in one of my 

favorite movies from the 60’s! 

The movie starred Dick Van-

Dyke and other talented actors. 

Above is one of the wonderful examples in 

the collection. 

To the left is the great “Mysterion” Mike 

mentioned in his article. 
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A very eclectic collection of au-

tomobiles from the early era’s. 

Notice the “mother in law” 

seat attached to the above car. 
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The auto to the left used stored 

hydraulics to give the car a 

boost when starting up. I be-

lieve it also helped start the car, 

since the electric starter had 

not been invented by GM yet. 

 

 

 

A lot of people are not aware 

that electric vehicles were de-

veloped and created early on in 

the development of the auto-

mobile, but they were plagued 

by the same issues as today, 

not enough battery juice to go 

great distances, therefore the 

ICE won out!  

Our group was not 

the only one there as 

you can see. There 

were church groups 

in attendance as well 

as other car groups! 
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It’s amazing to me how many companies 

used the American Indian or the “Chief” as 

their symbol in the early 1900’s, as shown. 

The word 

“SUPERCHARGER” says it 

all! 
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They even had an elephant, albeit a 

mechanical one. See story below. 

Talk about a mobility museum. 

They even had an original 

stagecoach. Hard to believe we 

went from that to the automo-

bile in such a short time! 

I’m sure I bored many members with my stories of my current house starting life as a 

stagecoach stop and railway stop in 1880, so it was awesome to see an original one in-

person and not one just in the movies. Makes me wonder did this one stop at my house or 

one similar to it? 
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Pubs and antique outboard 

motors. Organs and player mu-

sic machines. And surprisingly, 

automobiles in an automobile 

museum. Definitely, something 

for everyone. 

I love the instruments on the old cars and 

took lots of photos of them, but ran out of 

room to show them all. 
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Interesting Stuff: 

Cohort Pic(k) of the Day: 1951 Pontiac Streamliner Eight – 
The Tail End of the Streamliner and Straight Eight Era 

BY  
PAUL NIEDERMEYER 
 – POSTED ON FEBRUARY 1, 2021 

(Update: this appears to be a 1950 with a 1951 front end). 
We’re back in the Netherlands with another of Corey Behrens’ finds, and it’s a gem. 

It’s a final year Pontiac Streamliner, the end of the road for GM’s flirtations with 
streamlining. And it’s surprisingly late, really, to be building fastbacks in 1951; 

seems like that era had ended pretty quickly after the war. 

There’s just one ques-
tion in my mind: was 
this an original import in 
1951, when American 
cars were still very pop-
ular imports, or like so 
many, imported later? 
I’m pretty sure this is an 
eight, but I could be 
wrong. It does have the 
amber hood ornament 
that glows when the 
headlights are on. 
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That hood ornament is a classic, and has been for quite some years. They don’t make 
them like this anymore, and for more reason than one. 

 

Pontiacs came with either a 239 ci flathead six, rated at 90 hp (manual) and 100 hp with 
the optional Hydramatic . 

The Inline flathead eight 
would soldier along through 
1954, making it the very last 
of its kind. It had 268 ci, and 
was rated 116/120 hp, also 
depending on the transmis-
sion.  I ran across an old 
SIA comparison of two ’52 
Pontiacs, one a six with 
manual transmission, and 
the other with the eight and 
Hydramatic. They pointed 
out that no less than 87% of 
eights came with the HM; 
that’s an impressively high 
number. And only some 
23% of the sixes did, which 
is not surprising, given that it appealed to the thriftier crowd. The Pontiac was the lowest
-cost GM car available with the HM. 
That’s not to say it’s exactly fast. I found two 0-60 times for the eight with HM: 20.12 and 
18.8 seconds. The HM did impose a penalty on absolute performance, due to hydraulic 
slippage. I also found a 0-60 time for the six with manual transmission, at a scorching 
13.9 seconds, achieved by Tom McCahill, who had a rep for the fastest times thanks to 
his very aggressive techniques. 
Of course it’s a classic GM BA-Body, meaning a Chevy with a longer front end, re-
sulting in a 120″ wheel-
base. That had been the 
formula since the very 
first Pontiac in 1926, the 
first instance of actual 
body sharing at GM. It 
was essentially a Chevy 
with a longer front end to 
make room for a six. And 
soon after Chevy got its 
six in 1929, Pontiac had 
to start offering an eight, 
in 1933. That inline eight 
was the same engine still being used in these through 1954, when it was finally re-
placed by the new ohv V8. 
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Technical Story: 

11 checks to make before your classic’s first 
spring drive 
Rob Siegel 
04 April 2023 

With warmer weather finally arriving in many parts of the country, spring driving season is once 
again upon us. This article originally published in 2020, but these checks were as relevant then as 
they are today. Here’s to many more miles this year! –Ed. 
If you’re reading this, you almost certainly have a non-daily-driven enthusiast car somewhere in a 
locked garage. It’s time to unlock the door, let that puppy out, fire it up, and drive it. 
But you need to check a few things first. 
I assume that the car has been sitting over the winter—say, three to six months. If the car’s been 
sitting for years instead of months, you get into a whole other level of issues like bad gas, clogged 
fuel lines, corroded cooling-system components, and failed brake and clutch hydraulic seals. But 
for a season’s sit, the list below should be pretty good. 

Enabling the rollout 

The cars that I store offsite are in rented, traditional, one-car-per-roll-up-garage-bay spaces and 
thus can be brought out at a moment’s notice, but at my house I have a shoebox-proportioned gar-
age with a single door into which four cars are stuffed in two rows, nose-to-tail. 
The car immediately behind the door can be pulled out easily, and the one behind that (on the mid-
rise lift) is next in line, but the other two are typically blocked in by a winter’s worth of tools and 
parts. 
Once that Maginot Line is cleared, I need to slide a car to the right on wheel dollies. This turns my 
space from a four-car, winter garage to a three-car, three-season garage, which it remains until first 
snow. It also means that one formerly garaged car must go somewhere, creating a chain reaction 
that sets off a shuffle in the other places where I store cars. 

Tires 

If, when you roll open the garage door for the first time in months, one of your car’s tires is wheel-
on-the-cement flat, you kind of have to start with the tires, so let’s. Obviously, if that’s the case, 
you need to air that tire up before you can move the car. If you don’t have an air compressor in the 
garage, buy a portable one that runs off the cigarette-lighter socket, or better yet, runs off 12V DC 
or a 120VAC adapter. 
I’ll air up the tire and then see what it’s going to do. If you immediately hear it hissing from a 
puncture or a bad valve stem, then you need to stop everything, jack up the car, pull the wheel off, 
and either swap on another wheel and tire or get this one fixed. But if you don’t, you can see 
whether the leak deflates the tire over hours or days. Just remember that it deflated over the winter, 
so it’s going to do it again. 
Then, check the air pressure of all four tires. While you’re doing that, it’s a good idea to inspect 
the tire sidewalls for cracking. Odds are that if the car is stored indoors, the tires aren’t going to get 
much worse over a single winter, but it’s easy for 10 years to go by one winter at a time and the 
tires to cross from old-but-OK to sheeh-I-don’t-want-to-drive-farther-than-to-the-gas-station-on-
those. 

Battery 

We’ll come back to the battery in cranking (below), but here’s where I talk about what 

you should’ve done when you put the car away last fall. If the battery has been on a tender or  
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trickle-charger for the winter, it’s probably fine. Since I store several of my cars in a remote gar-
age without electricity, I can’t trickle-charge them, so instead I simply unhook the negative battery 
terminal over the winter. Most of the time, when I reconnect it three or four or six months later, 
the engine turns right over. 
But if you didn’t do either of these things, you’ll probably have a problem. 
You can take a multimeter, set it to measure voltage, and put the two probes on the battery termi-
nals. If it reads 12.6 volts, or near it, the battery is fully charged, and if it’s in good health and the 
cable connections are good, it should turn the engine over. But with every 0.2-volt drop, the bat-
tery loses about 25 percent of its cranking power, so if it’s reading closer to 12 volts than 12.6, it’s 
is unlikely to crank the engine over without being connected to a good three-stage charger for sev-
eral hours. So measure the battery’s voltage, and if you need to charge it, charge it. 

Fluids inside 

Check the oil, coolant, and brake fluid levels. I’m pretty bad at keeping track of which car had an 
oil change when, so I do it more by the seat of my pants. If the oil looks black, I make a note to 
change it soon. I give a quick look inside the ra-
diator or expansion tank to both check the level 
and see if there’s any oil in there indicating a 
weakening head gasket. 

Fluids outside 

Next, look under the engine compartment for ev-
idence of leaks. Hopefully all you find is a few 
dots of oil from where the car’s been leaking out 
the front timing cover for the last 40 years and 
nothing more. 
Anything green is antifreeze, and its source 
should be identified before you drive the car, as 
a minor leak can quickly mushroom into a gush-
er. Blue liquid can be either antifreeze or washer 
fluid. Clear liquids are usually power steering or 
brake fluid. I’m not above doing the pinky-in-the-fluid-and-tongue-touch-to-the-pinky test 
(antifreeze is sickly sweet), but I’m old and cannot be easily killed. 
Move to the back of the car where the fuel tank is, schooch under, look, and sniff. Vintage cars 
have metal fuel tanks, and they can leak from age, particularly with ethanol’s propensity for at-
tracting water. Since it’s good practice to store a car with a full tank of gas (this eliminates the 
chance for humid air to get into the tank and contaminate the gas with water), if you find the tank 
leaking, it ruins your day, since you now need to drain it. Gas can also leak from rotted or cracked 
rubber fuel lines. 
Gasoline isn’t like oil or antifreeze; there should be a zero-tolerance policy for any amount of fuel 
leakage. You should also sniff in the engine compartment to be certain gas isn’t leaking there. 

The critter check 

If your garage has an affinity for rodents and they’ve made your car home, they can deposit a lot 
of material in the air cleaner in a short amount of time. It’s good insurance to pop the top off the 
air cleaner and have a quick look. 

Hoses and belts 

Give the hoses and belts a quick inspection. Squeeze the hoses. If any of them are pillowy soft, 
order replacements. Inspect the belts for cracks and cuts and put a thumb on each of them to check 
the tension. If they’re obviously loose, take a moment and tighten them. 
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The crank-over 

If the car has passed the above checks, the engine is ready to be cranked. As I said above, if the 
battery is fully charged and registering about 12.6 volts, it should crank when you turn the key. 
If it doesn’t crank, clean the battery and cable terminals and try again. 
If the voltage is a little low, you can jump-start the car, but if the battery is deeply drained (turn 
the key and you get a click of the starter but that’s all), or worse, flatlined (less than 10.5 volts, 
or the car’s dash lights barely even turn on), it’s best to replace it before you drive the car. Al-
ternators aren’t designed to charge deeply discharged batteries. Although old analog cars often 
don’t seem to mind, post-OBDII cars with a proliferation of electronic control modules can do 
very odd things, including bucking and dying, if a deeply discharged battery is jump-started 
and the car is driven. 
If the car is fuel-injected, it will likely start in just a few seconds when the starter is cranked. If 
it doesn’t, the fuel pump may not be running, either due to a popped fuse, stuck relay, or the 
pump itself. 
Carbureted cars often take much longer to start due to the lower fuel pump pressure, the need to 
refill the float bowls, the far less precise air/fuel metering, and the lack of direct spray into the 
cylinders. A short blast of starting fluid into the carburetor throat can coax the engine to life. If 
a carbureted car still won’t start after sitting, the problem is often that an old fuel line has be-
come dry-rotted and is sucking air rather than fuel. 

The eyeballs-on idle 

Once the engine is running, let it idle for about a minute. Then shut it off and look under the en-
gine for any fluid dripping or streaming out. 
 
Twice around the block 

It’s common for brake pads to stick to rotors from sitting. If the car has been stored indoors, the 
rotors probably won’t have rusted much, but still you want to scope it out. Take the car for an 
easy lap around the block. Brake gently to verify that the brake pedal is firm and functional, 
then more firmly. Pick up speed and do it again. Note any brake-pedal shudder (pulsation), 
pulling to one side, or steering-wheel shimmy. Pull back into the driveway and check again for 
any fluid leakage. 

A real test drive 

Take the car up onto the highway or other road where you can build speed. Verify that it comes 
up to operating temperature in about the middle of the gauge and stays there. Continue to test 
the brakes for shuddering or pulling. If the brake pedal is still pulsating, there are still unwiped 
deposits on it. A series of hard braking exercises (first verifying that no one is behind you) may 
wipe the rotors clean, or you may find that it doesn’t go away and you need to buy new rotors. 
If there’s steering-wheel shimmy that wasn’t there in the fall, it’s likely the tires are flat-spotted 
from sitting. It may go away. It may not. Come home, recheck for fluid leakage, and check 
again the next morning. 
If the car passes these tests, I feel pretty good about thinking that it’s in about the same condi-
tion it was in when put away in the fall and I’m ready to begin to enjoy it in the spring. But 
keep in mind that successfully emerging from storage doesn’t mean that the car has been healed 

of any known problems. Cars are not biological systems; they don’t mend themselves with a 
good long winter’s nap! 
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Funnies:    This edition of the funnies brought to you by Marge and  Ray S.  

Even though we’re way past St. 

Pat’s day, I thought I’d share 

some Irish humor that  

Ray S. found. 
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Classified Ads 

Advertisements free to current members 

Email your ad to: brian.r.dougherty@live.com with a copy of the complet-

ed form below or mail to: Brian Dougherty at 10295 S. State Rd, Goodrich, 

MI, 48438 
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Classifieds: 

Wanted: 

For a 1967 GTO with Disc brakes, I need four 14” x 6” steel wheels that will clear the disc 

brakes. 

Wheels stamped HB are original, so looking for HB steel wheels. 

I’m told that wheels stamped HF will also work. Perhaps others will too. 

Also need 14” x 6” steel wheels stamped G for 1967 GTO drum brake cars. 

       Tom Sidlik 

       586-665-4214 

       tws4@comcast.net 

 

For Sale: 

1968 Ram Air II Heads/Exhaust Manifolds, $4500 

1968 WS Block, $450 

1973-74 Super Duty Heads/Block, $10,000 

1967 HO/RA Exhaust Manifolds, $400 

62 Casting Rebuilt Heads, $600 

1965-79 Performer Intake, $200 

1961-64 Aluminum Intake, $500,  

1964 GTO Bumpers- good cores, $600 pr. 

1964-65 front inner wells, $200 pr. 

1962-65 GM Front Bucket Seats, $400 pr. 

1969 62 Casting Heads, Redone,New Valves,Springs, $800 pr. 

1962  4bolt 389 block, $800; Much More, 

 

 Kevin Yash     248 470 4040  
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Back Page of Flyer: 
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